
grounds for several nesting birds.
We are improving the prospects for
ongoing water and air quality, and
making significant headway toward
preserving wildlife habitat and
protecting local farms.

What makes me most proud,
however, is being engaged with
such a wonderful staff, board and
group of volunteers, supporters and
members. We are all dedicated to
maintaining the quality and beauty
of our region, FOREVER. I
consider our staff and organization
best in class. Together with our
volunteers, an engaged and active
board of directors, and dedicated
members who contribute financially
to help us execute our mission,
we’ve got a tremendous foundation.

Make no mistake about it,
conservation is making a significant
difference in our region. Forested
areas like Hagans Forest in Gaston
County and other ecologically rich
lands we protected last year helped
to make the water in the Catawba
River - a vital lifeline for more than
1.3 million citizens in our region -
cleaner and safer to drink. 

Sustaining our local, rural and
regional economies is also at the heart
of what we do. When we save local
farms, we are sustaining a way of life
and preserving farmland while
supporting local food that makes it

into our regional markets, stores,
restaurants and eventually on to
our dining room tables. 

Access to open space and trails are
among the top amenities requested
by new homebuyers, and our
natural spaces are also one of the
key reasons that businesses and
individuals alike are choosing our
region as their home. With more
than 90 miles of the Carolina
Thread Trail open to the public,
people are now able to see and use
the beautiful open spaces in our
region. Of the 10 new properties
we protected last year, six will boast
9.7 new miles of Carolina Thread
Trail. This combined approach to
land conservation and public access
is what drives our mission forward-
saving land and connecting lives to
nature! It is working.

But while we tout our accomplish-
ments, we remain grounded-grounded
because we must remember that as we
make progress toward our conserv-
ation vision, we also add to our
responsibilities of stewardship and
management of our protected lands.
We also remain grounded as we
recognize the very real challenges

Each year, 
our goal at
Catawba Lands
Conservancy
(CLC) is to
advance our
mission to save
land and connect

lives to nature. By doing so, we
made progress towards our vision
for regional conservation while
helping our communities become
better places to live, work and play. 

I am extremely proud to present our
annual report which highlights the
progress we made in 2011 towards
protecting land for the benefit of
future generations. You, volunteers
and members alike, played a critical
role in making our 20th anniversary
a record-breaking year for land
conservation. Together we
surpassed the total number of acres
conserved in 2010, which, at the
time, was a record. 

The 10 new properties in our six-
county footprint we conserved in
2011, totaling 1,623 acres, all have
important conservation values. 
We continued pushing toward our
Conservation Vision 2030 of saving
50,000 acres and opening 1,500 miles
of trail in our region, by protecting 
a regionally significant Natural
Heritage Area, a hardwood forest,
the habitat of a state-threatened
plant species, and the breeding
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CLC WELCOMES NEW BOARD MEMBERS
At the Annual Meeting on April 28, new members were sworn in
while the terms of several existing CLC Board of Directors members
expired. CLC acknowledges and thanks J. Frank Bragg, Jr., Debra
D. Campbell, Peggy Culbertson, Jack Meckler, Haywood Rankin,
Louis C. Stephens and Debra Warren for their leadership, dedication,
time and support over the past several years as CLC board members.
CLC’s newest board members - accepting three-year terms - are
Phillips Bragg, Jarred Cochran, Sandra Conway, Claudia Heath and
Robert McLean. Their first official board meeting was in May. 

FROM THE BOARD: WORKING TOGETHER YIELDS GREAT PROGRESS

related to our current funding
environment. Public funding
sources at both the state and federal
level are being reduced to manage
ongoing budget realities, potentially
limiting how successful we can be
in the future to protect land. 
Land trusts need public funding
for conservation. From 2006-2010,
North Carolina land trusts protected
nearly 340,000 acres - a 64 percent
increase from the previous five years.
Limited funding puts our collective
efforts to save land at this rate at
great risk. But through creativity,
growth of our membership, and a
dedicated approach to our mission
and conservation vision, we will
succeed.

We look forward to the next 20 years
as your local conservation organi-
zation. We look forward to growing
our network of support, and to
working with all of you to continue
to effectively balance the realities of
economic growth in our region with
our mission to preserve the beauty
and natural spaces that make our
region so attractive to so many! 

Tommy D. Lee
President, Board of Directors

Protected in 2011, the Pharr Family Preserve in Cabarrus County is a 414-acre
conservation area that protects clean water and wildlife habitats. Two miles of the
Carolina Thread Trail will be constructed on this preserve. 

Nancy Pierce Photo



It’s been both enriching and satis-
fying - personally and professionally -
to lead the Catawba Lands
Conservancy during the past seven
months. This organization is truly
a regional treasure with a history
of exceptional leadership, from our
founder Mary McDaniel to former
executive director Dave Cable. CLC
has an extraordinary reputation for
fiscal and community responsibility
and I am honored to have the oppor-
tunity to be part of the organization.

As we begin our 21st year we find
ourselves in a period of both tremen-
dous opportunity and tremendous
challenge. Funding for conservation
has decreased at a time when there
is more opportunity than ever.
The slowdown in development
and the economy has positioned
us as a viable partner for many
landowners and developers. This is
an unprecedented time for land
conservation and we must respond
to the current funding challenges
by enhancing our fundraising and
marketing initiatives and being
extremely creative in our approach
to projects. Our collective “voice”
must be louder than ever in
driving the regional conversation
about smart growth and
conservation of our natural lands. 

I am very encouraged by the
loyalty and passion of our members.
Through your support, we were
able to preserve a record amount
of land during 2011. Our mission is

advanced not only through financial
contributions but also through
donations of land. We were thrilled
to receive six conservation-rich land
donations in 2011. Landowner Dan
DiMicco, who generously donated
100 acres of his land to us since
December of last year, is a wonderful
example of one landowner
supporting conservation and now
an entire community is benefiting.

Although I grew up in a suburban
setting, a connection to the outdoors
was an important part of my daily
life. With the amount of growth and
development we have experienced,
many children in our region do not
have this opportunity. Today, as a
father of three, I know the import-
ance of getting kids and families to
explore, understand and experi-
ence nature. The Carolina Thread

Trail is an important part of our
strategy, as it allows everyone in our
region to directly experience why
conserving land is so important.

As the Thread Trail is becoming a
reality we are already seeing what it
can do to make our communities
more vibrant and healthy. The
Thread has and will continue to
drive meaningful land conservation
in our region. A great recent example
of this is our 77-acre Seven Oaks
Preserve. In partnership with Daniel
Stowe Botanical Garden, we
conserved the property on which
2.3-miles of The Thread will be
built to connect the garden and its
existing trails. This will not only
be a beautiful natural land for the
public to enjoy, but the preserve
provides a critical natural filter for
water draining into Lake Wylie.

There’s a lot of momentum and
public support for our work to
protect drinking water, local farms,
wildlife habitat and connections to
our natural land. I look forward to
leading CLC towards another
great year for land conservation.
Thanks again for your continued
support.

Tom Okel
Executive Director

Board of Directors
Phillips Bragg
David Clark, Jr.
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W. Edward Poe, Jr.
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J. Frank Bragg, Jr.
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Linda M. Farthing
Thomas Gates
William Grigg
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Thomas D. Lee
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Thomas H. McCoy, MD
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Bill Vandiver
H. Thomas Webb, III
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Budd Berro
Rob Bierregaard
J. Frank Bragg, Jr.
Ron Bryant
Bo Elliot
Rick Falknor
Kathryn Heath
Jacob M. Meckler
Richard Rankin

Staff
Amanda Anderson,
Carolina Thread Trail Outreach Coordinator

Heike Biller, 
Administrative Director

Margaret McGee Brantley, 
Development Director

Carmen Bray, 
Communications Director

Sean Bloom, 
GIS Director

Kenni Brooks, 
Finance Director

Ann Hayes Browning, 
Carolina Thread Trail Project Director

Randi Gates, 
Carolina Thread Trail Community Coordinator

Tonya Harris, 
Land Protection Paralegal

Andy Kane, 
Land Stewardship Associate

Tom Okel, 
Executive Director

Travis Morehead, 
Carolina Thread Trail Community Coordinator

RoxAnne Smith, 
Associate Director and General Counsel

Sharon Wilson, 
Land Stewardship Director

DONATE
ONLINE AT

CATAWBALANDS.ORG

Duke Energy, a longtime
corporate partner for CLC and
The Thread, has provided a
$50,000 grant to encourage
fundraising and donations from
other local businesses and
corporations to support
conservation efforts. “Duke
Energy remains committed to
Catawba Lands Conservancy’s
continued dedication to land

DUKE ENERGY CORPORATE CHALLENGE GRANT
conservation and stewardship. 
It’s why so many of us love 
this region and what attracts
newcomers to make it their
home,” said Jenny Ward,
sustainability engagement
manager at Duke Energy and
CLC board member.“But we
cannot be content with our
accomplishments to date; we
must continue to seek innovative

ways to help advance this
mission. We hope other business
leaders will join us in this
important effort.” Companies
and businesses can donate
through the CLC website
(catawbalands.org) or call
Margaret Brantley, CLC’s
development director, at
704.342.3330 ext. 218 for 
more information.
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‘WE SPEAK FOR THE LAND’

Frank Howey, Jr. can’t imagine
what life would be like without
tending to his Union County
farms. “It’s what I, and everyone
around me, did all of my life. It
would be strange to consider
doing anything different.” 

Most days, from 6 a.m. to 10 p.m.,
he’s either plowing fields, looking
after and harvesting crops, spreading
fertilizer, caring for his animals,
riding his tractor, preparing feed,
building and mending fences or
researching the latest technology
to enhance his farming practices –
all a small part of a day’s work for
this local farmer. “It may not be
the ideal life for some, but it’s my
way of life. I love this land and
love making it better.” 

Farming is in Frank’s blood. He is
a ninth-generation farmer who is
committed to helping conserve
farmland in the Southern Piedmont
of North Carolina. He has witnessed
the decrease of farmland in western

Union County and wanted to do
something to help preserve his
community. 

In 2011, he placed his family’s
118-acre soy, corn, wheat and
cotton production farm under
conservation easement with CLC.
With grants from the North

Carolina Agricultural Development
and Farmland Preservation Trust
Fund and the Federal Farm and
Ranch Land Protection Program,
CLC was able to purchase an
agricultural conservation easement
on the 118-acre farm.

The easement ensures that his farm
will remain a farm forever, restricts
development rights, and allows
Frank to continue to own and use
his land. “It’s really provided me
with peace of mind and reassurance
that my family legacy is going to
continue on long after I’m gone.
That is so important to me.”

His 10-year-old son already has big
plans for his own farm someday. 
“I wanted to make sure this land
will be here for him. Everything
I’m doing now is making my land
better for the next generation…
for him and his kids.” Frank’s
grandfather, Rosco Howey, began
working the same farmland in
Union County in the early 1900s. 

Frank is still passionate
about being a good land
steward and employing
sustainable farming practices,
like no-till farming. No-
till farming allows farmers
to grow crops each year
without disturbing the
soil, and as a result, the
amount of nutrients and
water in the soil increases
and erosion decreases. 
“I really believe good
farming is good for the
environment.”

And, it’s good for business. As 
one of the largest land owners in
Union County with 9,000 acres 
of active farmland, Frank says 
his farm is a busy operation,
providing feed and farm-raised
beef to farms and stores
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throughout North and South
Carolina.

According to the North Carolina
Department of Agriculture and
Consumer Services, there are more

than 52,000 farms in the state, 
of which 1,107 are in Union
County. Agriculture is the state’s
chief industry, with $69.6 billion
in revenue in 2010, making North
Carolina the eighth largest 
farming and agriculture state in
the country.  

Frank is teaching others about the
benefits of conserving their farms
to keep active farmland and family
farms in business.  

According to the nonprofit group
Sustainable Table, the expansion 
of industrial agriculture has made
it increasingly difficult for some
small family farmers in the U.S. 
to stay in business. Frank believes
that social and cultural patterns
have also contributed to the lack
of farmland in the south. 

“A growing population and
changes in living patterns from
smaller cities to rural suburbs 
over the past 60 years are

important factors to why family
farms have been disappearing,” he
said. “For a long time, people
really didn’t understand the
relevance and importance of local

food and local farms.”

In recent years, there have been
more efforts to understand how
and where we get our food and
support of local farms. “I think
people realize that it makes
practical, economic and
environmental sense to grow 
food close to come. We’re getting
back to basics and that’s great 
for communities and farming.”

Saving this 118-acre farm is the
first phase of a larger effort by
CLC to conserve approximately
900 contiguous acres of Howey-
owned productive farmland over
the next several years. Frank is
using the proceeds to purchase
land in the county that was his
grandmother’s original farm.
“Conservation is the right thing 
to do to help keep our ties to our
land, family and heritage, and 
in doing so, everyone in the
community benefits.” 

Frank Howey, Jr. speaking at the CLC Annual
Meeting 

Stories teach, inspire and compel us to think about our corner of the world in a broader context. This story is about one of our local and honored farmers,
Frank Howey, who conserved his 118-acre Union County farm with CLC in 2011, with plans to conserve nearly 900 total acres. As a recipient of the
Young Farmer and Rancher Achievement Award from the American Farm Bureau Federation, a member of the North Carolina Farm Bureau Board of
Directors, president of the Union County Farm Bureau and North Carolina Farmer of the Year in 2003, Frank knows the importance of farmland
protection and conservation. He was most recently named the winner of the 2011 North Carolina Soybean Yield Contest.
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In 2011, CLC permanently conserved a total of 1,623 acres of land,
making last year our most successful year in land conservation in our 
20 year history. CLC now conserves a total of 12,453 local acres. 
Our vision, known as Conservation Vision 2030, which sets a goal of
permanently conserving 50,000 acres of land by 2030. 

This vision identifies four key focus areas - wildlife habitat, clean water,

local farms and connection to nature - where we concentrate our
conservation efforts. Below are some highlights of our successes of 
the past year in these areas - successes that would not have been
accomplished without the help and financial assistance of our partners,
supporters and volunteers. To learn more about the conservation values
of our conserved properties or our land protection program, go to
catawbalands.org or call 704.342.3330.

A YEAR OF MONUMENTAL SUCCESS: CATAWBA LANDS CONSERVANCY

v SAVING LAND AND CONNECTING LIVES TO NATURE v

In 2011, CLC protected a total 
of 458 acres of land that buffers
88,980 linear feet of frontage along
local lakes, streams and tributaries 
in the Yadkin, Catawba and Yadkin
Pee-Dee watersheds - providing 
and protecting clean water for 
more than 1.5 million people in 
the Southern Piedmont. These
protected lands will help filter more

than 2.6 billion gallons of water or
approximately 4,057 Olympic-sized
swimming pools each year based on
an average annual rainfall in the region.
Donations made to CLC in 2011
helped to attract $3.1 million in
Clean Water Management Trust Fund
project funding, making our water
quality projects possible through
your generosity and support. 

CLEAN WATER

WILDLIFE HABITAT
We protected 1,090 acres of our natural lands so that
wildlife - including animal species and state-threaten plants
- and sensitive ecosystems may thrive. This land includes,
456 acres of active farmland, 76 acres of forested areas and
a 202-acre Natural Heritage Site. These local habitats
support a variety of North Carolina priority species – such
as the box turtle, coopers hawk and spotted salamander –
that are at risk for population decline due to habitat loss.

CLC continued important work with Queens University
and UNC Charlotte to study the ecology of wetlands and
ecosystems on CLC properties. These ongoing partnerships
expose students to the world of conservation and provide
an outdoor-classroom for their research and volunteer
projects. We are committed to continue working with local
universities, various agencies and landowners who are
interested in supporting research on conserved lands.

Meet Our Volunteer of the Year:
Bill Toole
To do our work successfully, we
depend on the generosity of our
volunteers and corporate partners to
help advance land conservation.
Our volunteers - from our board
members, committee members and
stewardship volunteers - help guide
our efforts and successfully move
our mission forward. Last year, 10
local law firms provided CLC with
$200,000 worth of free legal services

that helped to successfully close a
record number of properties. Three
local law firms – K& L Gates, Parker
Poe and Fred McPhail – each
provided us with more than $20,000
worth of billable hours of attorney
and paralegal support.

The Eugene O. Daniels Volunteer
of the Year award recipient for 2011
is Bill Toole. A lawyer with Robinson
Bradshaw and Hinson, Bill donated
countless hours of his time to help
CLC’s land protection team and

counsel CLC on
environmental property
issues. “Bill’s support,
generosity and expertise
helped save CLC
thousands of dollars as well
as the conservation value
of several properties,” said
RoxAnne Smith, associate
director and general
counsel for CLC. “His
work - and the work of 
our other valuable legal
partners - was vital to 
our success.”

Hagans Forest: 
This 202-acre forest
has outstanding
conservation value
which includes two
protected plant species
and two protected
wildlife species. A
significant portion 
of the property, 185
acres, is designated as 
a regionally significant
Natural Heritage 
Area. These areas are
identified as having
substantial
conservation and

wildlife habitat value that may contain threatened or endangered species. Located near
Crowders Mountain State Park in Gaston County, the property preserves six streams and 
the natural scenic views from Kings Pinnacle.

Long Creek Conservation
Area: This conservation
area in Mecklenburg
County conserves 175
acres of land along the
Catawba River and
Long Creek, protecting
the natural habitats for
fish, wildlife and plants,
and provides watershed
protection for the river.
This beautiful property
will have a 3-mile segment of The Thread near the U.S. National Whitewater
Center that will open to the public in May 2012.

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!

Photographed left to right: RoxAnne Smith, CLC
associate director and general counsel; Haywood
Rankin, landowner of Redlair Farm & Forest;
Bill Toole; and Tom Okel, CLC executive director.
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PASSES 12,000 ACRE MARK FOR LAND CONSERVATION

Agriculture is North Carolina’s
chief industry, providing nearly
$70 million into the state’s
economy. CLC knows the
importance of preserving local
farms so they may continue
providing local foods and play 
a significant role in our rural
economies. We protected four new
working farms in 2011 with 502
acres of prime soils available for
agricultural uses. In total to date, we

protect 44 local farms comprising
of 3,537 acres of rural farmland.

CLC is actively working with
farming communities throughout
our six-county region to preserve
farmland. Since 2002, the state has
lost more than 6,000 farms and
600,000 acres of farmland,
according to the NC Agricultural
Development & Farmland
Preservation Trust Fund.
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Grace Farm: This 107-acre
cow-calf farm in Lincoln
County is now conserved 
for future generations,
preserving another working
farm in our region. The
property complements 
785 acres of protected
lands along the South
Fork Catawba River,
protecting the habitats 
and natural buffers to
preserve one of our region’s
main water sources.

Providing the public with
opportunities to explore, learn
and enjoy nature is a critical
component of CLC’s vision and
mission. When we conserve
natural lands and green space, 
we are providing a community
benefit that advances urban
conservation and promotes
recreation and improved health.

As lead agency for the Carolina
Thread Trail, CLC is committed
to advancing trails, greenways 
and blueways across the region
and providing opportunities for

Margaret
Brantley
returns to
Charlotte as
CLC’s
development
director after

living and working in Columbia,
SC, for the past 12 years. While
in Columbia she established
herself as a leader in the nonprofit
community. Possessing 12 years 
of experience in marketing and
development, she brings to the
table an excellent understanding
of fundraising techniques and
growing organizations in high
growth and rapid paced

environments. Five years ago 
she created her own company, 
M. Brantley and Associates, where
she successfully helped clients
create and implement fundraising
and marketing strategies for their
organizations. She earned her
bachelor’s degree from NC State
University and a master’s degree
in public administration from
UNC Charlotte. 

“As a native of Charlotte, I am
excited to help advance the
mission of an organization whose
projects permanently enhance the
quality of life in our community,”
said Margaret.

As far back as
Carmen Bray can
remember, she loved
playing outdoors.
“From playing
basketball, riding
bikes in the woods

to working in my mother’s vegetable
garden, the outdoors was always my
playground.” Carmen brings that
passion and 17 years of public rela-
tions and marketing communi-
cations experience to CLC and
The Thread as the communica-
tions director. Her responsibilities
include external communications,
media relations, community
relations, marketing, branding,

and social media planning. 
“This job allows me to bring my
professional and personal passions
together to build awareness and
support for conservation.” She
holds a bachelor’s degree in
journalism and communications
from Point Park University, a
master’s degree in professional
writing from Chatham University,
and a certificate in leadership
development from Leadership
Pittsburgh, Inc. She’s also a
member of the Public Relations
Society of America and
Conservation Trust for North
Carolina’s Land Trust Council
Public Awareness Committee. 

residents and visitors to connect
with our natural environment. 
To date, 92 miles of the system
are open. In 2011, 6.4 miles of
new trail were opened to the
public and great progress is being
made to advance a growing
pipeline of future trail projects.
Of the 10 projects conserved in
2011, six will provide a total of
9.7 miles of future trails for 
The Thread, connecting outdoor
recreation enthusiasts with our
natural resources. 

In the coming year, CLC will

continue to support
communities across
The Thread’s 15-
county region to
plan and build local
trails. Both CLC and
The Thread will be
working to expand
volunteer
engagement,
particularly in trail
building and
stewardship
activities. 

Seven Oaks Preserve: CLC partnered with the Daniel
Stowe Botanical Garden to preserve 77 acres along
Lake Wylie and The Garden in Gaston County.
Acquired with grants from the Clean Water
Management Trust Fund and your donations, this
property provides a natural filter for water draining
into the lake. A 2.3-mile waterfront segment of The
Thread is planned that will connect to trails and
amenities of The Garden.

CONNECTION TO NATURE

MARGARET BRANTLEY AND CARMEN BRAY JOIN CLC

LOCAL FARMS

Nancy Pierce Photo

Nancy Pierce Photo
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CATAWBA LANDS CONSERVANCY 2011 FINANCIALS

BUDGET SUMMARY, 2010 - 2012
GENERAL FUND1

CASH BALANCES BY FUND

GENERAL FUND REVENUE & EXPENSES

STEWARDSHIP & LEGAL DEFENSE
ENDOWMENT GROWTH

SOURCES OF FUNDS FOR
LOCAL CONSERVATION ASSETS

As of 2011 YE, unaudited

LEVERAGING CAPITAL FOR CONSERVATION
(OPERATING COSTS VERSUS PRESERVED LAND VALUE)

Notes:
1 Excludes land projects, other project funding and costs, including the Carolina Thread Trail revenue and

expenses

* Includes Estelle Rankin Stewardship funds of $85,000 held by the State of NC Note:  Includes Estelle Rankin Stewardship funds of $85,000 held by the State of NC

Revenue Expenses

2010 2011 2012

Operating Expenses                                         Preserved Land Value

2009 2010 2011 2012

Private Land Easements
& Grants  $31,086,337
61%

Clean Water Trust Funds
$94,730,261 - 8%

EEP
$3,000,000

6%

Operations & Other
Grants  $6,218,628
12%

Mecklenburg County
$11,589,087 - 3%
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THE CONSERVANCY’S 2011 VOLUNTEERS
Jen Aldred
Kayla Milwood
Nicole Oakley
Ed Adkins
Sarah Aldridge 
Todd Aldridge 
Roy Alexander
Courtney

Alexander
Ricki Alley
Yeatts Anderson
Diane Arbour 
Thomas

Arbuthnot 
William Archer
Paul Arena
Craig Averill
Lisa Axson
Jack Baker
Barbara Baker 
Brittany Balding
Tom Barcellona
Kevin Barker
Katie Barnes
Stephen Bassett
Brandon Bates
Richard Bates
Dr. Sandy

Benjamin
Jimmy Benton
Jeremy Biddle
Erika Biller
Kurt Biller
Taj Bizzell
Gerd

Blankenburg
Margret

Blankenburg
Amanda Bloom
Dan Bodien
Rosie Bodien

Scott Bodien
Heather Bolick
Ron Bost
Patti Bounds
Lisa Boyer
Amanda Bradley
Jon Bradley
Laura Brewer
Gloria Brinkman
Veronica

Brinkman
Dave Brown
Margaret Brown
Collin Brown
Randy Brown
Andrew Bryant
George Buck
MaryLou Buck
Gale Budd
Anthony

Bumgardner
Hunter

Bumgardner
Jim Burke
Maria Burt 
Amanda Byrum
Brice Byrum 
Caroline Byrum 
Robert Carson
Ben Carstarphen
Judy Caudle
Mary Margaret

Caudle
Robert Caudle
Scott Caudle
Jason

Chamberlain
Edie Chapman
Brian Cherry
Brittany Cherry
Betsy Chew

Beth Chuck 
Don Clapp
Chad Clark
Mike Clement
Craig Clough
Ed Cole
Lindsey Collins
Kacy Cook
Kathy J. Cook
Benjamin Correll
Scott Correll 
Ashley Council
Tommy Cousins
David Craig
Dan Cronin
Rachel Cronin
Andrew Dana
Evan Danchenka
Jenna Daniels
Anne Davidson
Darla Davis
Alice Day
Dr. Carrie

Dejaco
Elizabeth

Delmelle 
Bethany

Detweiler 
John Detweiler 
Leslie

Dillingham
Whalen Dillon 
Brian Dimmer
Dan Disarro
Dylan Disarro
Mike Dochery
Monica Dorning 
Dana Dorsett
Grayson Dorsett 
Anne Doss
Herbert Doss

Ruth Dromgoole
Jon Durham
Alayna Edwards 
Bruce Elliott 
Ben Ellis
Mark Etheridge
Brian Evans
Lauren Ferrdale
Harrison Fidler
Josh Firkins
Walter Fisher
Dianne Flaherty
Jack Flaherty
Crystal Fox
Dave Franchina
Ann Franklin
Diane Frazier
Len Fumi
Lisa Gaffney
Allison Gaskin
Joe Gates
Tom Gates
Terri Genschock
Todd Gingerich
Deborah Glaze
Dan Gore
Griffin Gore
Vanessa Gorr
Kayla Gossett
Doreen Green
Jeff Gregory
Leigh Guth
Mike Guttas
Byron Haigler
Dee Ham
Anne Hamilton
Elizabeth Hamm
Phil Hardin
Jason Harpe
Sam Hawkins

Daryl Hayes
Brendan

Henderson
Ted Hoffman
Sylvia Holmes
Liz Horgan
Damon

Houghton
Betty Howell
Richard Hutaff
Dave  Hutchens 
Diana Hutchens 
David Ibsen
Jonathan Ingle
William

Isenhour
Emily Jenkins
Ian Jenkins
Benjamin

Johnson
Bonnie Johnson
Dylan Johnson
Andy Kane
Ryan Kane
Jeff Kaylor
Russ Keanini
Gloria Kellerhals
Patti Kelly
David Kelp
Mark Kelso
Nick Kendall
Ginger Kern
Mark Kincaid
John Kinley 
Benn Kiser
Doug Kiser
Jeff Kravis
Katelyn Kuehl
Scott Lail 
Lakewood

Community
Development

Corporation 
Kelly Laws
Ryan Le
Emily Leachman 
Terry Lee
Collin Lego
Ian Leonard
Janet Levy
Selvin Lindos
Jud Little
Kent Lupton
Dharna Macedo
Joe Mangum 

Will Martin,
Eagle Scout
Troop 405

George Massad
John Matjasko
Dr. James

Matthews
David Maynard
Steve McCrae
Greg McCurry
Ralph McGee
Kathy

McGhinnis
Joey McIntire
Matt

McLanahan
Peter McLean
Bill McMullen
Fred McPhail
Rick McSwain
Jack Meckler
Sally Miller
Gary Mims
Thomas Mims
Cameron Monie
Jackie Mooney
Tom Mooney
Cameron Moore

Mary W.
Morrison

Baxter Mouat
Jacob Myers
Andrew Myers
Myers Park

Baptist
Church 

Parthasarathy
Natarajan

Sarabesh
Natarajan

Edward Need
Linda Need
Sean Oakley
Marsha O’Brien
Martha Odom
Tommy Odom
Polly Oliver
Scott Olsen
Tom Olson
John Ong
Meaghan Oreilly
Scott Pagan
Kate Pearce 
Dr. Robert Peet
Reed Perkins
Jake Petrosky
Justin Philbeck
Nancy Pierce
Jeff Pinnow
Tim Pittman
Eddie Poe
Woods Potts
Elaine Powell
Scott Pyle
Dosty Quarrier
Barbara

Rainwater
Abby Rangwala
Sabine Rankin
Haywood

Rankin
Johnny Ray
Melanie Ray
Emily Reynolds
Catherine

Richards
Greg Richardson
Madelyn

Riddleberger
Jessica Rossi 
Hal Rubin
Amy Saltmarsh
Candi Samples
George Sandifer
Karen Sandifer
Hannah Sawyer
Garion Scheider
Rebecca

Scroggins
Chip Sell
Clegg Sell 
John David

Semones
Shelly Shepard
Laura Simmons
Gent Simmons
Jennifer

Simmons 
Colby Slaughter
Debra Smith
Ed Smith
Heather Smith
Keith Sorrenson
Eric Speckman
Jennifer Sprouse
Tom Stanar
Allein Stanley
Bill Staton
Mary Stauble
Amy Stephens
Louis Stephens

Nick Stewart
Brandon Stinson
Bethany Styles
Mary Sumner
Suraj Swami
Rion Sweet
Dillon Tate
Terry Tate
Matt Tate
Josh Taylor
Terence

Thompson 
Melissa Tidwell
Tess Tidwell
Jason Tison
Mike Tomlinson
Nicole Tonelli 
Bill Toole
Stuart Truslow
Alejandro Vargas 
Amanda Vari
Jon Vaughn
Joy Vickers
Joe Vickers
Chris Walker
William Washam
Tom Watson
Caleb Watson
Trish Weaver 
Don Weber
Charlie Williams
Gary Wirth
Craig Wyant
Libby Yarber
Melinda Yelton
Nathan Yoder 
Howard York
Queens

University
CORE Class 

v SAVING LAND AND CONNECTING LIVES TO NATURE v

CORPORATE, FOUNDATION & GOVERNMENT PARTNERS

MECKLENBURG 
COUNTY GOVERNMENT

LEADERSHIP: $20,000

STEWARD: $10,000 SUSTAINER: $5,000

PATRON: $2,500
Apartment Realty

Advisors
Barnhardt Foundation
Charlotte Pipe and

Foundry
Cranfill Sumner &

Hartzog
John A. Cable

Foundation
Love & Hutaff, PLLC
Nancy Pierce

Photography
Town of Mineral Springs

SPONSOR: $1,000
Acreage Plus
BlackArch Partners
Carolina Tractor
Dane Construction
Dover Mortgage
Great Outdoor Provision

Co.
Lanier Site Services
Myers Park Baptist

Church
Newland Communities
Pharr Yarns
Shelco, Inc.
State Employees

Combined Campaign
Town of Weddington
The Trexler Foundation
United Oil of the

Carolinas, Inc.

FRIEND: $500
Beacon Partners
Centralina Development

Corporation
Charter Properties
David Belk Cannon

Foundation
Hart & Hickman
Hendricks Foundation
The Housing Studio, PA
The Howe Foundation,

Inc.
The Katherine &

Thomas Belk
Foundation

McRae Creative Group,
Inc.

Myers & Chapman, Inc.
Sereo Group
Warren & Associates
Watson Insurance

Agency
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CATAWBA LANDS CONSERVANCY 2011 MEMBERS AND DONORS

LANDOWNERS
Landowners who have donated property so that it may be protected for perpetuity

Anonymous
City of Concord
Clariant Corporation
Daniel Stowe Botanical 

Garden Foundation

Daniel and Marilyn DiMicco
Danyo Hagans
Alison S. and Franklin 

W. Howey, Jr.
Huffstetler Road, LLC

Rob and Lisa Kalmbacher
Jones Yorke Pharr, III
David Harmon Pharr
John Robert Pharr
Suzanne Pharr

Ramblin Road, LLC
ReVenture Park Investments, I,

LLC
Seven Oaks Farm, LLC

MEMBERS

$10,000
Kathy and Frank Bragg
M633, INC

$5,000-LEGACY
SUSTAINER
Marjorie and Alpo Crane
Bo and Mollie Elliot
Kathryn Heath and Tom Webb
Jud and Deborah Little
Lori and Tom Mathews
Tom and Robin McCoy
Rolfe and Ann Neill
Eddie and Joyce Poe
Sally and Russell Robinson
Joan and Robert Zimmerman

$2,500-LANDSCAPE
STEWARD
Libby and Dave Cable
Libby Griffin and Lee Chambers
Peggy and Bob Culbertson
Mr. R.T. Dooley, Jr.
Linda and William Farthing
Anne and Peter Gilchrist
Philip and Susan Kuttner
Tommy and Katie Lee
Nancy Pierce
Debra and George Warren

$1,000-HERITAGE
BENEFACTOR
Vernon and Gloria Anderson
Mary Lou and Jim Babb
William and Harriet Barnhardt
Lois and Sanford Benjamin, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Blumenthal
Mary and Raymond Boardman
Leslie and Phillips Bragg
Alice and Benton Bragg

Robin and Bill Branstrom
Charlie and Margot Brinley
Ann and Ric Browning
Jeffrey and Kimberle Burton
Greg and Mary Lou Cagle
Cindy Caldwell
Curtis and Dudley Carlson
Kathryn V. Clancy
Veronica and Bill Clark
Emily and Jarred Cochran
Norma and Marion Cowell
John Crosland, III
Hal and Cynthia Curry
Mr. Rennie Cuthbertson
Dr. and Mrs. Charles H. Edwards
Nancy and Ralph Falls
Doug and Patricia Faris
Walter and Michele Fisher
Jill and Smitty Flynn
D. Scott Pyle and Eileen Friars
Sherard Anne and Tom Gates
Ann and John Glover
Laura and Michael Grace
Mr. and Mrs. Travis and Lise Hain
Elisabeth Hair
John and Lisa Hairr

Dale F. Halton and Fred Wagner
Carol and Watts Hamrick
Maxwell Hanks and Belinda

Butler
Anne and Skeet Harris
Nancy Howe
Meg and Phil Howerton
John and Maria Huson
Dale Jenkins
Andy and Florence Kane
Adam and Margaux Karagosian
Paul and Marie-Claire Kardous,

MD
Bill Keenan
Charlotte Kidd
Heidi Kirschner
N. Eric Laster
Richard and Carolyn Lawson
Paul and Judy Leonard
Julie and Howard Levine
Brandon Little
Kate and David Maynard
Susan and Martin McCoy
Sally McCoy and Rachel

Anderson
Pete and Page McEachern

John McGee
Lindsay and Chuck Meakin
Jack and Pat Meckler
Susanne and Mark Memolo
Richard and Dorothy Metzler
Dale and Patricia Misiek
Anna and Tom Nelson
Lisa and Mike North
Tom and Amy Okel
Don and Jill Olmstead
Richard J. Osborne
Nan K. Palmer
Niall Paule
Charles Peach and Pamela Pearson
Mr. and Mrs. Lat W. Purser, III
Richard and Sarah Park Rankin
Mr. Rednecheck
Mary and Bruce Rinehart
Joseph and Linda Roberts
Patricia and B.D. Rodgers
Chris and Vickie Rolfe
Karl Ruedisser
Dr. and Mrs. John B. Schug
Katie and Steve Scruggs
Ruth and Colin Shaw
Lisa and Glenn Sherrill

Vernon and Gloria Anderson
Mary Lou and Jim Babb
Harriet and William Barnhardt
Lois and Sanford Benjamin, MD
Amy and Philip Blumenthal
Alice and Benton Bragg
Leslie and Phillips Bragg
Kathy and Frank Bragg
Catherine and John Bragg
Robin and Bill Branstrom
Daisy and Henry Bridges
Ann and Ric Browning
Jeff and Kim Burton
Libby and Dave Cable
Mary Lou and Greg Cagle
Cindy Caldwell and Richard

McHenry
Curtis and Dudley Carlson
Libby Griffin and Lee Chambers
Kathryn V. Clancy
Veronica and Bill Clark
Reverend Julie C. Clarkson
Emily and Jarred Cochran
Norma and Marion Cowell

Marjorie and Alpo Crane
John Crosland, III
Peggy and Bob Culbertson
Leslie and John Culbertson
Hal and Cynthia Curry
Rennie Cuthbertson
Mr. R.T. Dooley, Jr.
Janis and Frank Dowd, IV
Mary and Charles H. Edwards
Mollie and Bo Elliot
Anonymous
Nancy and Ralph Falls
Linda and William Farthing
Walter and Michele Fisher
Jill and Smitty Flynn
D. Scott Pyle and Eileen Friars
Sherard Anne and Tom Gates
Anne and Peter Gilchrist
Ann and John Glover
Anne and James R. Griffith, Jr.
Elisabeth Hair
Lisa and John Hairr
Dale F. Halton and Fred Wagner
Carol and Watts Hamrick

Belinda Butler and D. Maxwell
Hanks

Anne and Skeet Harris
Kathryn Heath and Tom Webb
Meg and Phil Howerton
John and Maria Huson
Dale Jenkins
Adam and Margaux Karagosian
Paul and Marie-Claire Kardous,

MD
Bill Keenan
Charlotte Kidd
Susan and Philip Kuttner
N. Eric Laster
Tommy and Katie Lee
Julie and Howard Levine
Jud and Deborah Little
M633, INC
Tom and Lori Mathews
Katy and David Maynard
Tom and Robin McCoy
Susan and Martin McCoy
Sally McCoy and Rachel

Anderson

John McGee
Deborah and Fred McPhail
Lindsay and Chuck Meakin
Jack and Pat Meckler
Susanne and Mark Memolo
Dale and Patricia Misiek
Rolfe and Ann Neill
Anna and Tom Nelson
Lisa and Mike North
Tom and Amy Okel
Richard J. Osborne
Nan K. Palmer
Charles Peach and Pamela Pearson
Joyce and Eddie Poe
Mr. and Mrs. Lat W. Purser, III
Richard and Sarah Park Rankin
Haywood and Sabine Rankin
Mr. Rednecheck
Joseph and Linda Roberts
Sally and Russell Robinson
Patricia and B.D. Rodgers
Chris and Vickie Rolfe
Karl Ruedisser
Katie and Steve Scruggs

Colin S. and Ruth G. Shaw
Lisa and Glenn Sherrill
Mrs. Fern Shierson
Wayne and Julia Shovelin
Stephen and Parker Shuford
Mark Stanback and Nancy Popkin
Bill and Mary Staton
Paul and Dia Steiger
Lucy and Louis Stephens
Richard M. Stowe, Jr.
Janice and Charles Travis
Lynn and Jeff Trenning
Rita and Bill Vandiver
Carla and Larry Vitez
Christine and Chet Walker
Jenny and Henry Ward
Debra and George Warren
Edward J. Weisiger, Jr.
Joyce and H. Allan White
Jim Wolf
Joan and Robert Zimmerman
Margaret and T. Price

Zimmermann

2011 CATAWBA SOCIETY MEMBERS
Generous donors who make leadership gifts of $1,500 each year

v SAVING LAND AND CONNECTING LIVES TO NATURE v
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Mrs. Fern Shierson
Wayne and Julia Shovelin
Parker and Stephen Shuford
Mark Stanback and Nancy Popkin
Bill and Mary Staton
Paul and Dia Steiger
Lucy and Louis Stephens
Richard M. Stowe, Jr.
Evan Stratton
Lynn and Jeff Trenning
Rita and Bill Vandiver
Carla and Larry Vitez
Chet and Christine Walker
Jenny and Henry Ward
Edward Weisiger, Jr.
Joyce and H. Allan White
James B. Wolf
Mr. and Mrs. T. Price Zimmermann

$500-PIEDMONT
PATRON
Mrs. Robert L Adams, Jr.
Robert and Kerry Bandis
William and Patricia Barnes
Dan and Rosie Bodien
J. Michael Booe and Rebecca S.

Henderson
Dr. and Mrs. W. Z. Bradford
William and Elaine Brooks
Ron and Nancy Bryant
James Doug Buchanan
Mr. Porter Byrum
Laura and Doug Caldwell
Debra D. Campbell
James H.L. Chambers, III
David and Jo Clark
Peter and Sandra Conway
Charles O. Dalton, Jr.
Marie Ann and Eugene Daniels
Walt and Trudy Donham
J. Porter and Vicki Durham
John Ford and Donna Thrasher
Kathryn and Jerry Greenhoot
Joe Hamrick and Jean Woods
Barbara B. Hiestand
Barbara A. Huffman
Norman and Rhonda Innes
Michael and Cynthia Jones
Andrew and Sarah Kromer
Harry Lancaster and Jane G.

Henderson
Paula Lombardi
Gus and Geary Mandrapilias
James and Betsy Matthews
Richard I. McHenry
Elizabeth and William McKee
Dan Murrey and Katie Oates
Douglas and Ruby Nock
Albert Pera
Haywood and Sabine Rankin
Betty G. Robinson
John E. Schott
Donna and Chip Sell
Allen and Sarah Shifflet
Raleigh and Katy Shoemaker
Glen and Blenda Singletary
Bonnie Stafford
Mary and Peter Stauble
Arthur and Lisbeth Stockman
Charlton K. Torrence, III
Alice and Brent Torstrick
Mr. John F. Trexler
Donald Tyson and Katherine Sparrow
Peter and Vivian Vogt
Mrs. James J. White

$250-WATERSHED
SPONSOR
Michael and Anne-Mari Alexander
Anonymous
Larry and Louise Barden
Dr. Edwin Bartine and Elizabeth

Gwynn
John and Freda Barton
Mrs. Jean Batten
Katherine Boyd Rankin
Margaret McGee Brantley
Gary and Elizabeth Broome
Sharon Brown
Harry and Ruby Bryant
Chuck and Becky Cheney
Ceasar Cone
Larry and Michelle Corson
DeWitt Crosby
Mick DeLong
Ann Depta
Miriam A. Dixon
Elyn and Mike Dortch
Carol and Mike Dzvonik
Tim and Coleman Efird
Ernest Ellison, II
Brian and Mary Lee Evans
David and Christine Fogarty
Frank and Sarah Gentry
Charles Gill
Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Goodall
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Green
Deidre and Clay Grubb
David and Mary Hall
Grant and Lora Hamrick
Peggy Harrington
Bill and Linda Hefner
Mark Heitbrink
Alice and David Herald
Barbara Horstmann
Frank and Colleen Huber
Frank Ix
Dr. and Mrs. Dave and Nan Kirlin
Mr. and Mrs. Patricia and Charles

Klapheke, III
Michael and Nancy Kucera
Soong and Hannah Lee
Edward H. Lipford
Mrs. James H Martin, Jr.
Ed and Wendy Matthews
McCannon, Rogers, Driscoll &

Assoc.
James and Jennifer McCarthy
Patrick McLaughlin
McLeod Corporation
MaryAnn Mueller and Diana Travis
John and Meredith Murchison
Tom and Kathleen O’Bannon
Charles and Helene Pearson
Sonia and Adam Perillo
Randel and Emily Phillips
Rich and Woods Potts
Sara L. Pressly
Dan C. Ragan
Lubaina and Abizar Rangwala
Steve Rhyne
Kay Roderick
Ann and Ed Rowell
Suzanne and Wilson Sadler
Bo and Vickey Shaw
Bob and Caroline Sink
Joshua and Janet Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Verner E. Stanley, Jr.
Kevin Stichter

Patrick and Sally Stout
Claudia and Wes Sturges
Charlie and Leighann Swanson
TAF Safety
Barry and Leslie Teague
Ashley D. Thompson Richards
Steven and Camilla Tracy
James Henry Trexler
Susan Turner and Marti

McCracken
Ronald and Gayle Underwood
Harald and Barbara Vaher
Rob and Katherine Vest
Mr. and Mrs. Hamlin L. Wade
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Walsh
Mary Virginia White
Charlie and Lydia Williams

$100-FOREST
PRESERVER
David Accipiter and Elaine

Corvidae
Laura R. Allen
Herb and Diane Althouse
William and Ellen Archer
Mrs. Mary D. Armistead
David W. Arone
Stanley and Judy August
James and Karen Bailey
Stephen and Jeanne Bailey
Gordon L. Barber
Michele and Thomas Battle
Arthur and Christine Becker
Sarah Belk Gambrell
Richard M. Bell
Keith and Mandi Bell
Andrew and Christine Beloni
Ben Benoit
Benjamin Benson
Bob and Sandra Bisanar
Robert and Alice Bischoff
Dr. Thomas R. Blackburn, MD
Irene and John Blackmon
Alan and Rosalie Blumenthal
Scott and Betsy Bodien
Betsy Bond and Robert Blichmann
Emilie R. Booker
Vicki Bott
Dr. and Mrs. James M. Brittain
Pat Brugh
Bryant Electric Supply Co.
Christopher and Amanda

Buchanan
Dennis and Kathryn Bunker
Mark Busch
Robert and Elinor Butt
Sally H. Byrd
Molly Cable
William and Nena Cahill
Gretchen Caldwell
David and Lynn Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Campbell
Branden R. Carroll
Robert C. Carpenter
Centered Wellness Carolinas, LLC
Matthew and Suzanne Churchill
Dr. and Mrs. Alan B. Clark
George and Barbara Climer
Senator Dan Clodfelter and

Elizabeth Bevan
Richard Cole
John and Annamarie Collier
Nancy Conrad
Robert W. Cook

Derek Copeland
William and Susan Coxe
Richard Crenshaw
William R. Culp, Jr.
Douglas Lee Cummins
Christopher and Elizabeth Daly
Davidson College - Office of

Community Service
Davidson Garden Club
Mrs. Jean G. Dixon
Douglas and Ann Dunnam
William J. Duston
Robert and Leah Ensor
John and Melissa Evans
B.D. Farmer, III
Amy Farrell
H. McDonald Felder
John C. Fennebresque, Jr.
Pat and Barbara Finn
Carol Fogarty
Dan and Susan Fogel
Adam J. Ford
Alice and George Freeman
Allen Gamble
John and Alicia Gaul
Mr. and Mrs. Don Gillespie
Jane and Robert Gorman
Robert and Molly Griffin
Carol and Donald Hambridge
John and Irina Hamrick
John and June Harrison
Rodger and Karen Hartwig
Carmen D. Henderson
Bruce and Lynn Henderson
Dana and Nancy Hershey
Rachel G. Hill
Janet F. Hince
Sylvia and Raymond Holmes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Hord, Jr.
Damon Houghton
Fred and Jeanne Howell
Ms. Erma Deen Hoyle
Karen Hudson-Brown
Susan I. Hunt
Mary Porter Hutter
Randy and Annie Ingram
Iron Impressions Inc.
Bob Jacobs
Rob and Pam Johnson
David H. Jones
Mary Joyce and Stephen Monahan
Mrs. Barbara Johnson Kasler
Walter Kelly
Hatcher and Linda Kincheloe
Patricia Korn
Jeffrey and Liza Kravis
Henry A. LaBrun
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Lawing
David and Janet Layne
Diana Leathers
Jeff Lemons and Deborah Murphey
William and Marina Leonidas
Janet E. Levy
Chris and Terry Loeb
Frank Lorch
Bain Lowe
Michelle Maidt
Mara Malakoff
Steve and Diane Marsfelder
Ann Marsh
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Martin, Jr.
Ronald and Carole Massey
Lynne and Charles Mauney
M. Lawrence and Alice Mauney

Bill and Dede Maxwell
Bonne and Bill McCoy
Tom McCoy
Dr. and Mrs. Jerry E. McGee
Linda and Sam McGregor
T. Bragg and Betsy McLeod
Phillip McMillan
Barbara and Charlie McRee
Larry and Audrey Mellichamp
Ms. Pauline Mickle
Keith and Christine Miller
Dr. and Mrs. George R. Miller
Jonathan and Kim Miller
Mary R. Mintich
Diana Mitchell
David Mitchell
Tom and Jackie Mooney
Peter and Ashleigh Morgan
Charles and Melissa Murray
Rich and Barbara Neidinger
Jeanne Marie Neumann
Arthur and Jennifer Newcombe
Paul and Melanie Newton
John and Alison Nolting
Marsha J. O’Brien
Thomas J. Orr
Ray Owens and Sally Higgins
Mr. and Mrs. H. William Palmer,

Jr.
Bailey Patrick, Jr.
James and Callender Patterson
Philip and Mary Ruth Payne
Dr. Marie E. Peine
Mrs. Phyllis Peltack
Harry Petrey
Mr. and Mrs. Yorke Pharr
Randy and Jeanne Poole
Mr. and Mrs. Scott R. Poole
Norris and Kathryn Preyer
Mrs. William H. Price, III
Dr. and Mrs. James E. Pugh
Preston and Lynn Purdum
Mary Purvis
Leonard Fumi and Lucy

Quintilliano
Jim and Mary Ramsey
Michael and Kay Rankin
Forrest Ranson
Dr. and Mrs. Mack Reavis
Brent Reel
Scott and Matti Reider
Al and June Rhyne
Scott Roberts
George W. Rohe
Eliot and Shirley Rosen
Donna Roth
John and Erin Russell
Clare G. Ryan
Carmen and Nancy Sarno
William and Patricia Satterfield
Martha and Bill Schweppe
Rebecca and Jay Scroggins
Benjamin and Ann Seagle
Octavia Seawell
Jane P. Shoemaker
Sara C. Smith
Dorothy and Harold Smith
Thomas H. Smith, Jr.
Harvey and Donna Spurr
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Stanforth
James and Martha Stenhouse
R. Bruce Stevens
Paul and Brenda Stevens
Bonnie Stewart

v SAVING LAND AND CONNECTING LIVES TO NATURE v



10

Charles and Mary Sugg
Maha Swede
Mrs. Catherine G. Tanner
Phyllis Tarrant
Randy Thierman
Frank and Harriet Thompson
Jane and Rixey Todd
C. Brent and Claire Trexler
Charles and Julia Trice
Christopher J. Urquhart
Sally S. Van Allen
Bayard and Virginia Van Hecke
Mitch and Kathee Varner
Timothy and Cynthia Von Der Embse
Kevin and Jill Walker
Mr. and Mrs. C.W. Walker
Dr. Thomas D. Walsh
Mary T. Wannamaker
Dr. and Mrs. Simon V. Ward, III
Tom Watson
Cathy and Mike Weaver
Gerald and Nancy White
David and Mary Wilson
Wirth & Associates, Inc.
John and Kate Worm
Jarrett and Mary Wyant
John Yakob
Melinda Yelton

$50-RIVER
PROTECTOR
John Alday
James Alderman
Charles W. Allison, III
Beth Armour
Candace Armstrong
Jerry C. Austin
Luz Maria Aveleyra
Marty and Patricia Baker
Ms. Ann Brown Ballard
Katie Barnes
B. F. and Eleanor Beasley
Tina M. Beatty
Alfred H. Behrens
Seth Bernanke and Ellen Goldberg
Barbara and Mike Bernath
Johanna and Gunther Bienert
Julia and Jack Bing
Elizabeth Birch
Sally and John Blackwelder
Mandy Moore and Sean Bloom
William and Betsy Blue
Tania and Dale Bogenschneider
Jean C. Boggs
Wayne and Nora Bolick
Lynda Boozer
Kristi and Jason Brannon
Jack and Laura Burger
William A. Carpenter
Frank Chance
Mrs. Frances Clardy
George Warlick Clark
Mike and Kaki Clement
Ruth M. Cobb
Joel and Betty Cohen
William Craemer, Jr.
Hannah Craighill
Dr. William A. Current, Sr.
Mary Hunter Daly
Nicki Dardinger
Les and Ann Davis
Dick and Nancy Dietz

Michael and Tammy Dorcas
James and Laura Duis
Pamela Dykstra
Beth Eakes
Debbie and David Enna
H.M. Bud Faggart
Ron and Pamela Foltz
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Foreman, Jr.
John and Catherine Fowler
J. Norris Frederick
Garden Club of Weddington
Thomas and Debra George
Grant Gerlich
Brett E. Gilbert
Jean P. Gilland
Nathan and Carman Gillis
Hallie Gray
Gary and Pushpa Gross
Tom Hanchett and Carol Sawyer
John and Christina Hanna
Frank and Susan Hardage
Dr. and Mrs. Frank and Debbie

Harrison
Karen and Herb Harriss
Lou and Brucie Harry
Samuel and Dorothy Hay
Mrs. Mary Hovis Heath
Carl and Clara Hedberg
Steven Hedberg
Sharon L. Heinrich
Josephine Hicks
Dorothy D. Hodges
Jack Holbrook
Georgia and Mack Hollis
Doug and Lanier Hoy
Deb Hubbard
Charles Huff
Ms. Karen Humphrey
Daniel and Phonsee Hyde
Michael and Jodie Iagnocco
Karen and John Jacob
Mikell and Elaine Jarratt
Edward and Leslie Jenkins
Jean and Carl Johnson
Paula Johnson
David and Susan Johnson
Cheryl Johnson
Benjamin and Rosemary Klein
Arthur Kohn and Priscilla Laula
Judith Krahmer
Theodore and Cynthia Kratt
Ingrid Lachner
June and Ken Lambla
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Lawson, III
Jeff and Elizabeth LeVie
Roger M. Lewis
Samuel Long, III
James and Donna Love
Richard and Carol Luttrell
Allison Dudley Malter
Martha M. Marks
Steve and Judith Marsh
Sterling and Mary Martin
Barbara Masson
Lawana McAllister
Martin and Cindy McCarthy
James and Ashby McDonald
Fred S. McGee
Susan S. McGuire
Mary L. McQueen
Barbara Meeks
Ted Mellnik and Patricia Ryckman
Christopher Melton
Mark and Lindsay Merritt

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Miller, Jr.
David S. Miller and Andrea Taggart
Thomas W. Miralia
Theresa Morr
Fred and Kay Moss
Al Mullen
John H. Niles
Mary Lou P. Norcross
Nora Norman
John Northey
David and Kathy Oliver
David and Susanne O’Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond L. Ozmore
William and Sandra Palmer
Jill Parker
William O. Parker, Jr.
Kimberly Paulk
Carla Pence
D. Lindsay Pettus
Thomas and LeDayne Polaski
Kathleen A. Pristash
Dosty Quarrier
Mary and Nathan Rantala
Stacey and Kim Raymer
Sam Reaves
Jack Rhyne
Ruth M. Rice
Sandra Riley
Adrian and Luna Riley
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Rinehart
Wendy Roberts
Bill and Sandy Roork
Michael and Heidi Rotberg
Jerry and Martha Schmitt
Patricia Schober
SikesDesign, PLLC
Russell Sizemore
Mr. and Mrs. Norfleet N. Smith
M.B. Somerall
Colleen and Jason Sperati
Allein Stanley
Richard and Nancy Stark
Robert and Maxine Stein
Joseph and Janice Stowe
Nicholas and Angela Street
Frank and Shelley Sturges
William and Teresa Sturges
Ms. Jean M. Summerville
Thor and Dana Svendsen
Alan and Betty Thalinger
F. Boyce Thies
Ms. Sally Thomas
Elaine Thompson
Paul Thompson, Jr.
Sharon and Jim Thompson
Richard and Theo Thomson
Jeff and Noelle Vandiver
Amy Vargo
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer H. Vasoll
Hallam Walker
Scott E. Webb
Michael and Lois West
Bill and Stephanie Whitesides
Kenneth W. Whitney
Harriett M. Whitsett
Chris and Lisa Wilkins
Mr. Neill Wilkinson
Sharon Wilson
Ms. Mary Lindeman Wilson
Jennie and Ry Winston
Craig and Devona Wyant
Sam and Allegra Yassine
A.G. Zoutewelle Surveyors

INTRODUCTORY
Jereme Adams
Carolina Allan
David Ballenger
J. Donald and Jean-Marie Bass
Clark and Shirley Bennett
Jean Allen and Eriks Blaschka
John and Joanne Bonestell
John W. Brewer, Jr.
Margaret and Thomas Bruce
Amy and Dee Bumgardner
Hunter Bumgarner
Jerry and Peggy Busby
Donald and Barbara Caldwell
Don R. Calloway
Cornelia Cornils
Thomas and Dana Cox
Ann Woodall Davant
J. Michael Davis
Joseph Fail and Meta Thompson
Charles and Lois Kay Farmer
Blynn Field
Janet and Jeff Ganoung
Gail Goforth
GoodSearch
Green Acres Garden Club
Green Thumb Garden Club
William Gupton
Catherine H. Hart
Peter Godwin and Darlene E.

Hassler-Godwin
Donna Hood
Edward and Jean Hord
James and Helen Hunt
Jan and Fred Liska
Beth Loftin
Kent Lupton
Richard and Pennie Martin
Graham and Susan Mason
Ayden Quin McClellan
Gerald and Charlotte Miller
Paul and Peggy Moffett
Margaret Morgan
Faith Moxham
Pauline Niilend
Betty Parker
Henry Pharr
Kay Porter
Bruce and MaryRose Randall
Sheila J. Saints
Walt Simpson
Julia S. Spencer
Nick Stewart
Marilyn and Frank Sutterlin
Homer and Catherine Sutton
Dr. James M. Tart
Gail L. Thomas
Gary and Pennie Thrower
John Tibbs
Roma Tison
Tom Torkildsen
David and Nancy Townsend
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Trosper, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene A. Uhlan
Dr. and Mrs. Van Vagianos
Catherine Loveland Vowell
Robert Weeks
Barbara Weiant
Dr. Virginia Wright
Agnes G. Yoos
Elizabeth Yopp
Andrew and Lisa Zerkle

LAND ACQUISITION
Akers Foundation
Anonymous
The Cannon Foundation
Conservation Trust for North

Carolina
Daniel Stowe Botanical Garden

Foundation
Daniel and Marilyn DiMicco
Kathryn Heath and Tom Webb
William Noonan
Reed and Amy Perkins
Walmart Foundation
Debra and George Warren

STEWARDSHIP
Anonymous
City of Concord
Daniel Stowe Botanical Garden

Foundation
Daniel and Marilyn DiMicco
Alison S. and Franklin W. Howey, Jr.
Huffstetler Road, LLC
Pharr Capital, LLC
Ramblin Road, LLC
ReVenture Park Investments I, LLC
Seven Oaks Farm, LLC

HONORARIUMS
Barbara H. Alexander for Deanna

McRorie
Betsy Alexander for Melissa Coppell
Betsy Alexander for Garry and

Brenda Derrick
Betsy Alexander for Jon Miller
Betsy Alexander for Courtenay

Tyler
Eric and Nina Anderson for Bryant

and Susan McMurray
Jeff and Christina Andrievk for Dr.

Marie E. Peine
Anonymous for Dave Cable
Linda Ashendorf for Peggy

Culbertson
Jay and Sylvia Bajorek for Drs.

Gary and Karen McDougal
Scott and Betsy Bodien for Dan

and Rosie Bodien
Scott and Betsy Bodien for James

and Carol Kent
Scott and Betsy Bodien for Martha

Walters
Donald and Priscilla Bynum for

Tom and Janet Miller
Dave Cable for Sharon Wilson
Carolinas Investment Consulting,

LLC for Eddie Poe
Virginia Carstarphen for Dr. and

Mrs. Tom Massey
Betty Chafin-Rash for Peggy

Culbertson
William Craemer for William

Craemer, Jr.
Joseph A. Davant, III for J. Allison

Davant, Jr.
Dr. G.H. Dornblazer for Janet

Blanchard and Charles Brown,
PhD

Dr. G.H. Dornblazer for Joe Parisi,
PhD

Dr. G.H. Dornblazer for Randy
Wall, PhD

Dr. G.H. Dornblazer for DeeDee
and William Warren, PhD

Emulsion Arts for Carolina PR
Emulsion Arts for Carolina School

of Broadcasting

v SAVING LAND AND CONNECTING LIVES TO NATURE v
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Emulsion Arts for Cotton and
Crown

Emulsion Arts for Foundation For
The Carolinas

Emulsion Arts for Jackson
Marketing

Emulsion Arts for The Knight
Foundation

Emulsion Arts for Lake Norman
Regional Medical Center

Emulsion Arts for Levine Property
Emulsion Arts for Look

Productions
Carolyn and Jim Fisher for John

Allen
Carolyn and Jim Fisher for David

Allen
Dr. Stephanie M. Glenn for Ron

and Anne Clark
Donald and Amy Hardin for Chris

Hardin
Janet and Frank Harlan for Marti

Breen and Cal Crutchfield
Sharon L. Heinrich for Jim and Jan

Heinrich
Bonson and Ann Hobson for Holly

and Jim Wood
Chris and Mildred Holmes for

Lindsay and Chuck Meakin
James Horton and Kathleen

Reardon for Chris and Lynn
Lakin

Sis Kaplan for Peggy Culbertson
Patrick and Elizabeth Kelly for

George and Mary Lou Buck
Chris and Lynn Lakin for Geoffrey

and Sarah Curme
Carole and Bruce Larivee for Ms.

Anne Davidson
Richard and Carolyn Lawson for

Dave Cable
Richard and Carolyn Lawson for

Tom Okel
Betsy Day Lee for Tommy and

Katie Lee
Kathryn Long for Pam and Chip

Mims
Pat Lyke for Glenn and Carolyn

Liner
Ann Macon-Ellis for Bryan Macon
Ann Macon-Ellis for Brent Macon
Master Gardener Group of Gaston

County for Ronald and
Elizabeth Nason

Tom and Jackie Mooney for David
and Linda Kidd

Lee and Gwynne Movius for Jim
and Kris Earle

Lee and Gwynne Movius for John
Nestico

Lee and Gwynne Movius for
Raleigh and Katy Shoemaker

Mary Margaret Myers for William
H. Bryan

Betty Noonan for Kathleen Efird
Barney and Jan Valder Offerman

for Nancy Howe
Bill and Susan Palmer for Libby

and Dave Cable
Baila Pransky for Dr. Glenn

Pransky
Baila Pransky for Mr. Daniel

Pransky
Libby and Jim Preston for Charles

Hall
Judie R. Ratcliffe for David

Anderson
Lisa Russell-Pinson with Dan, Lisa

and Lily for Dr. Marie E. Peine

David and Robyn Saye for Dr.
Marie E. Peine

Martha and Bill Schweppe for
Cindy Caldwell

Janice and Kurt Sposta for John and
Constance Lapointe

Laura Stanley-Duffy for Susan
Graham

Beverly Thomas and Jesse
McDaniel for Dr. and Mrs. J.E.
Hicks

Remus and Diane Turner for Gerry
and Marianne Lieberman

Frank Warren for Carl Warren
Fred and Ella Werner for Darrell

Klotz
Gregg A. Williamson for Haywood

and Sabine Rankin
Sharon Wilson for Mamie A. Cole
Amy and Julian Wright for Steve

MacNair-Semands

MEMORIALS
Robert E. Allen, Jr. in memory of

Robert E. Allen, Sr.
Anonymous in memory of Jack

Zimmerman
Mary Lou and Jim Babb in

memory of Carol Douglas
Larry and Louise Barden in

memory of Martha Sherman
Robert Blanton in memory of

Naomi G. Blanton
William Boyd in memory of

Margaret Killian
Doris Anne Bradley in memory of

Carol Douglas
Alfred M. Brown, Jr. in memory of

Harriet Happy Hopkins
George and Mary Lou Buck in

memory of Vernita B. Coxe
Libby and Dave Cable in memory

of Margaret Killian
Virginia Carstarphen in memory of

Bill Carstarphen
Jean and Michael Carter in

memory of Margaret Killian
Mary Christenbury in memory of

Margaret Killian
Cleveland County Bar Association

in memory of Margaret Killian
Christy Coburn in memory of

Mary Virginia Poe
Wilton and Catherine Connor in

memory of Carol Douglas
Marjorie and Alpo Crane in

memory of Carol Douglas
Elyn and Mike Dortch in memory

of Carol Douglas
Shirley Frank in memory of Dina

and Jacob Frank
W. Bradley and Diana Freeman in

memory of Neil Ferguson
Nancy Gutierrez and James

Hathaway in memory of Carol
Douglas

David J. Hardage in memory of
John Muir

Tim and Robin Heafner in
memory of Barbara McSwain

Kathryn Heath and Tom Webb in
memory of Mary Virginia Poe

Winifred Helton in memory of
Carol Douglas

Walter Hutto in memory of James
White

Barbara Jones in memory of
Margaret Killian

Mark and Jean Kirsch in memory
of Carol Douglas

Betsy McCray in memory of Ervin
Jackson

Flora McLain in memory of Mary
Virginia Poe

Richard McLain and Lonni Schultz
in memory of Mary Virginia Poe

Sinclair and Robert McLean in
memory of Dickson McLean

Rebecca Mitchem in memory of
Wade Mitchem

Pauline Niilend in memory of
Carol Douglas

Samuel Owens in memory of
Myrna L. Owens

Doug and Teressa Painter, co-
workers at Pinewood Elementary
in memory of Margaret Killian

Pendleton, Pendleton & Deaton in
memory of Margaret Killian

Sonia and Adam Perillo in memory
of Bob Shuford

Sarah B. Perry in memory of
Margaret Killian

Nancy Pierce in memory of Tim
Lemmond

Marion Pritchett in memory of
Julie Watson

Frances Robinette in memory of
Margaret Killian

Phillip Royall in memory of Bud
Royall

Susanne and Jerry Sellers in
memory of Bill Barker

Bob and Caroline Sink in memory
of Helen Jean Nelson

Paul Sires and Ruth Lyons in
memory of LB Lee

Victoria Taylor in memory of Lila
Taylor

The Carlton in memory of Carol
Douglas

David and Nancy Townsend in
memory of James White

Jennifer House Van Lear in
memory of Carol Douglas

TEN YEAR
SUPPORTERS
David Accipiter and Elaine

Corvidae
Herb and Diane Althouse
Beth Armour
Jerry C. Austin
Ann Brown Ballard
William and Harriet Barnhardt
Tina M. Beatty
Richard M. Bell
Barbara and Mike Bernath
Elizabeth Birch
Irene and John Blackmon
Alan and Rosalie Blumenthal
Emilie R. Booker
Katherine Boyd Rankin
Doris Anne Bradley
Alice and Benton Bragg
Kathy and Frank Bragg
George and Mary Lou Buck
Amy and Dee Bumgardner
Donald and Priscilla Bynum
Greg and Mary Lou Cagle
William and Nena Cahill
Laura and Doug Caldwell
Curtis and Dudley Carlson
Robert C. Carpenter

Kathryn V. Clancy
Veronica and Bill Clark
Senator Dan Clodfelter and

Elizabeth Bevan
Ruth M. Cobb
Ceasar Cone
Robert W. Cook
William and Susan Coxe
DeWitt Crosby
Peggy and Bob Culbertson
Hal and Cynthia Curry
Mr. Rennie Cuthbertson
Christopher and Elizabeth Daly
Marie Ann and Eugene Daniels
J. Michael Davis
Walt and Trudy Donham
William J. Duston
H.M. Bud Faggart
Doug and Patricia Faris
H. McDonald Felder
Pat and Barbara Finn
Jill and Smitty Flynn
David and Christine Fogarty
Frank and Sarah Gentry
Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Goodall
Green Thumb Garden Club
Kathryn and Jerry Greenhoot
Robert and Molly Griffin
Deidre and Clay Grubb
John and Lisa Hairr
David and Mary Hall
Joe Hamrick and Jean Woods
Tom Hanchett and Carol Sawyer
Karen and Herb Harriss
Rodger and Karen Hartwig
Samuel and Dorothy Hay
Kathryn Heath and Tom Webb
Steven Hedberg
Mark Heitbrink
Bruce and Lynn Henderson
Barbara B. Hiestand
Janet F. Hince
Dorothy D. Hodges
Sylvia and Raymond Holmes
Damon Houghton
Doug and Lanier Hoy
Ms. Erma Deen Hoyle
Deb Hubbard
James and Helen Hunt
John and Maria Huson
Norman and Rhonda Innes
Edward and Leslie Jenkins
David and Susan Johnson
Jean and Carl Johnson
Paula Johnson
Michael and Cynthia Jones
Paul and Marie-Claire Kardous,

MD
Mrs. Barbara Johnson Kasler
Benjamin and Rosemary Klein
Jeffrey and Liza Kravis
Andrew and Sarah Kromer
Michael and Nancy Kucera
Richard and Carolyn Lawson
Soong and Hannah Lee
Janet E. Levy
Jud and Deborah Little
Chris and Terry Loeb
M633, INC
Mara Malakoff
Allison Dudley Malter
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Martin, Jr.
Ed and Wendy Matthews

James and Betsy Matthews
M. Lawrence and Alice Mauney
Bill and Dede Maxwell
James and Jennifer McCarthy
Bonne and Bill McCoy
Tom and Robin McCoy
T. Bragg and Betsy McLeod
William and Kaye McMullen
Lindsay and Chuck Meakin
Larry and Audrey Mellichamp
Dr. and Mrs. George R. Miller
Rebecca Mitchem
Tom and Jackie Mooney
Fred and Kay Moss
Lee and Gwynne Movius
MaryAnn Mueller and Diana Travis
Dan Murrey and Katie Oates
Rich and Barbara Neidinger
Anna and Tom Nelson
Lisa and Mike North
Marsha J. O’Brien
Thomas J. Orr
Samuel Owens
Mr. and Mrs. H. William Palmer,

Jr.
Charles Peach and Pamela Pearson
Mrs. Phyllis Peltack
Sonia and Adam Perillo
Randel and Emily Phillips
Nancy Pierce
Marion Pritchett
Dr. and Mrs. James E. Pugh
Bruce and MaryRose Randall
Haywood and Sabine Rankin
Mary and Nathan Rantala
Dennis Rash and Betty Chafin-

Rash
Mr. Rednecheck
Kay Roderick
Clare G. Ryan
Carmen and Nancy Sarno
Glen and Blenda Singletary
Dorothy and Harold Smith
M.B. Somerall
Mark Stanback and Nancy Popkin
Bill and Mary Staton
Mary and Peter Stauble
R. Bruce Stevens
Bonnie Stewart
Richard M. Stowe, Jr.
Frank and Harriet Thompson
Jane and Rixey Todd
Alice and Brent Torstrick
David and Nancy Townsend
Steven and Camilla Tracy
Lynn and Jeff Trenning
C. Brent and Claire Trexler
James Henry Trexler
Mr. John F. Trexler
Donald Tyson and Katherine

Sparrow
Dr. and Mrs. Van Vagianos
Bayard and Virginia Van Hecke
Rita and Bill Vandiver
Carla and Larry Vitez
Kenneth W. Whitney
Charlie and Lydia Williams
James B. Wolf
Andrew and Lisa Zerkle
Mr. and Mrs. T. Price

Zimmermann
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